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SUBJECT:  UPDATE ON THE TIMELINE FOR STREET LIGHT REPAIR AND  
                    REPLACEMENT 

 

 
ISSUED BY THE CITY MANAGER                                                               FORT WORTH, TEXAS 

The purpose of this informal report is to provide a timeline on the ARPA-funded Neighborhood Street Light 
LED Upgrade Program, an update on the Alta Mere Capital Replacement Program, the status of street 
light repairs on Blue Mound Road between Terminal Road and Loop 820, and the status of street light 
repairs on the Old Main Street Bridge.  
 
ARPA funded Neighborhood Street Light LED Upgrade Program 
The LED conversion projects are assessed, designed if needed, and constructed within the same year. 
FY23 projects are anticipated to complete design and construction in FY23. FY 23 Year 1 projects include 
the following neighborhoods:  Ridgmar, Alamo Heights, Glen Crest, Carver Heights East, and Historic 
Southside.   
 
The planned program list is included with this IR that provides a further breakdown of neighborhoods and 
their associated planned design and construction year. 
 
Alta Mere Capital Replacement Program 
The existing Municipal Maintenance Agreement between the City and TxDOT indicates that the State will 
construct and the City will maintain street lights in this corridor.  However, TxDOT is using Category 1 
Preventative Maintenance and Rehabilitation funding to assist with these repairs.  The City of Fort Worth 
has completed design and submitted plans to TxDOT. After TxDOT’s review of the 100% plans, 
construction will be scheduled and led by TxDOT. 
 
Terminal Road/Blue Mound Road and Loop 820 
After an inspection, staff believe the outage of street lights along this corridor is due to a blown transformer 
that feeds this circuit.   Staff has coordinated with Oncor and all repairs have been completed.      
 
Old Main Street Bridge 
Staff have made several repairs to the Main Street Bridge. Intermittent electrical shorts remain and are 
causing the breakers to trip. Transportation Management Technicians are tracking down the fault and 
expect to have the lights operational by March 10, 2023. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Lauren Prieur, Transportation and Public Works Director, at 
817-392-6035. 
 
David Cooke 
City Manager 
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Project Name Total SL CD Future CD 
Historic Southside 764 8 8 
Carver Heights East 197 5 5 

Glen Crest Civil League 311 7 8 
Alamo Heights 198 9 9 

Ridgmar 210 3 3 

Project Name Total SL CD Future CD 
Glen Park 281 8 11 

Morningside 214 8 8 
Ryan Place Improvement 304 9 9 

South Hills 464 9 9 
Eastland 133 5,8 11 

Near East side 144 8,9 8 
Las Familias de Rosemont 565 9 11 

Project Name Total SL CD Future CD 
Overton South 230 6 3 

South Hemphill Heights 112 9 11 
Westcreek Central 169 6 6 

Como 396 3 6 
Highland Hills 136 8 8 

Wedgwood East 304 6 9 
The New Mitchell Boulevard 249 8 8 

Polytechnic Heights 245 8 11 

Project Name Total SL CD Future CD 
Central Meadowbrook 314 4,5,8 11 

Oakridge Terrace 108 8 8 
Historic Stop Six 311 5 5 

Brentwood-Oak Hills 90 4 11 
Historic Carver Heights 118 5 5 

Parker Essex Boaz 91 5 8 
Stop 6/Poly Oversight 146 5 5 

Stop Six Sunrise Edition 197 5,8 5 

 
 

FY 2023 YEAR 1 

FY 2024 YEAR 2 

FY 2025 YEAR 3 

FY 2026 YEAR 4 

ARPA funded Neighborhood Street Light LED Upgrade Program 


